Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

September 19, 2016
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Bret Garrett




Brandon Darrow



Lewis Russell
Brian Lennon




Doug Hall

Members Absent:  Kristi Burnett  

Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Gary Billingsley and Jaime Fox.  Also attending: Inge Heijligers.       
At approximately 6:04 p.m. the meeting was called to order by Eric Mabe. 
Public Forum:  None
Board minutes:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brandon Darrow to approve the minutes of the August 11, 2016, August 15, 2016 and August 29, 2016 meetings.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Payment of bills:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Update on elementary addition: 

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that work had slowed down while awaiting a final decision on how the fire walls were to be constructed.

Farmers Electric Election:

A motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Bret Garrett to cast a vote for each of the candidates listed.  The motion carried unanimously.  
4-H as extra-curricular activity:

A motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Bret Garrett to make 4-H an extra-curricular activity.  The motion carried unanimously.

Rains County Appraisal District Contract:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brian Lennon to accept the proposed contract for services from Rains County Appraisal District.  The motion carried unanimously.  

At 6:38 p.m. the Board entered into executive session to discuss the hiring of Halee Dearing, solutions for the large fourth grade class, and ongoing problems with septic sprinklers.

At 7:404 p.m. the Board returned to open session.  

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to hire Halee Dearing as a long term sub in Kindergarten until her certification is obtained upon graduating in December and then as a beginning teacher when fully certified.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Lewis Russell to hire another aide to help with the large fourth grade class.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Superintendents Report:
Mr. Johnson reported that the preliminary school FIRST report was in and the district received a superior rating.
Principals Report:
Mr. Billingsley reported a total enrollment of 318 and an attendance rate of 97.52%.  He also provided a list of up-coming events.
Board Concerns:

Bret Garret said he was glad to have received his handbook this year.  He also wondered why other Boards seem to go into executive session during meetings when not posted.  President Mabe said he did not know and asked Mr. Johnson if the Board might receive more instruction about the open meeting act.  Mr. Johnson said he would check with Region 8 for trainings offered.

At 8:16 p.m. a motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Bret Garrett to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
